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	A meeting of the Biddestone & Slaughterford Parish Council took place at The Oak House, Church Road, Biddestone on Tuesday 13th March 2018 at 7.00pm.  The following members were present:

IN THE CHAIR:   Cllr S.Bruce (SB)
PRESENT:  A Juniper (AJ), Diana Webb (DW), A Williams (AW), M.Crystall (MC), G Brown (GB)  A.Walton (VC),
                      A.Short (AS)
In attendance:      
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	To Receive & Approve Apologies for Absence : G Gill (GG) -Clerk/RFO 
Declaration of Interests:  None
To Approve Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13th February 2018: Proposed by GB as a true record, APPROVED and signed and dated by the Chairman.
To Receive & Act Upon Rolling Action List – Noted                                                                   Addendum #1
To Receive Notification of Planning Applications Approved - Noted
18/00594/TCA   1 Hillbank, Slaughterford, 

Proposal: Fell 1 Spruce, 3 Plum Trees and 1 Cypress

To Receive Notification of Planning Applications Received-  None received
Finances

To Receive Statement of Balances for Accounts #1 & #2    Current Account: £ 40342.24   #2 Account £5039.07
To Approve Accounts for Payment for March: AJ proposed the payment of snow clearance, salary, HMRC and flowers for Cllr de Fossard on her retirement amounting to £399.11
Representatives & Working Party Reports: (Circulated prior to meeting)

Biddestone Village Hall & Recreational Trust: Building work on the committee room to be finished 1st week of April.  An open evening will be held to show the finished work.
Chippenham Area Board: No Report
CATG: Meeting arranged with Martin Rose, WC Highways, on 9th April to discuss three proposals submitted by the Parish Council via CATG.  SB proposed a meeting of interested Cllrs beforehand to discuss what we wish to achieve and how.  Agreed and planned for Wed 4th April at 6.30pm at the pond.
Parish Steward’s Report: On pothole work only until further notice.
Rural Forum:  - Next meeting 21.03.18 at 7.30pm North Wraxall VC to attend and raise concerns regarding Snow Plan issues.  See item 120.
GDPR / DPO Update – Deferred to next meeting
Slaughterford Update:   Bybrook & Flood Plan   It was understood that Colerne Parish Council wish to include the Paper Mill site, most of which is in their parish, on the list of brownfield sites for possible development as part of their Parish Plan. As this would impact greatly on our parish, as nearly all access is within Biddestone & Slaughterford parish, council felt that they must be consulted if Colerne intend to go ahead with this plan.   
Biddestone & Slaughterford Neighbourhood Plan Steering Cmt – Next meeting 15th March to create a questionnaire for circulation to residents.  A meeting has been arranged for WC Planning to address the steering committee on the WC Core Strategy and other planning issues. 
Clerks Report
Councillor note 342 Changes to Chargeable Waste Collection and Disposal Arrangement - Noted
Spring Clean Up Dates 2 – 4th March 2018 -  This was superseded by our own clean-up day on 11th March. See item 122
CPRE Best Kept Village 2018 – Entry forms have been received, AJ to Submit application.
To Consider a ‘Three Year Business Plan’ for Biddestone & Slaughterford Parish Council – Deferred to April meeting.

Discuss and agree changes to snow plan and DT fees following recent bad weather - Despite the Amber warning WC viewed the actual snowfall as insufficient to instigate the Snow Plan, ignoring the drifting that took place in the strong winds partially blocking roads and cutting off Slaughterford.  Messrs Taylor and Collett cleared the worst affected areas.  VC proposed that a second snow warden should be appointed for each area of the village in case the first warden was unavailable.  VC also proposed asking WC to consider giving permission for limited expenditure at the discretion of the Parish Council when necessary.  He will raise this at the Rural Forum on the 21st March.  SB pointed out the need to check on the PC Insurance relating to use of sub-contractors in this instance.
To consider the future of the lavatories – No response to the advertisement for a cleaner had been received.  It was agreed not to reopen the Public Conveniences until cleaning can be arranged.  SB suggested that the toilets were not of benefit to the ratepayers and the building would be better used for other purposes such as a community café.  General Agreement documentation to be consulted regarding the condition under which the building was transferred from WC to BSPC in 2008.
Review of clean up held on 11th March and Council owned equipment loan. – A good response with 15 volunteers collecting 35 sacks of plastic bottles and cans from the verges.  The equipment, litter pickers etc, have been retained for future use.
There being no further business the meeting ended at 8.56pm
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